FAO of Market Drayton Town Council Town Hall 18 Frogmore Street Market Drayton Shropshire. TF9 4AX

Council Meeting 19 October 2023 17C Updates Appendix CO92

To the Town Council,

## Re: Ginger & Spice Festival 2023

I am writing on behalf of the Ginger and Spice Festival to express our heartfelt gratitude for the generous grant support provided by the Market Drayton Town Council for the Ginger & Spice Festival held on and around 30<sup>th</sup> September 2023.

The success of the Ginger and Spice Festival would not have been possible without the invaluable assistance of the Market Drayton Town Council and our sponsors, and your large grant significantly contributed to the festival's ability to bring the community together, celebrate our town's heritage, and showcase local talent.

Your continued belief in our mission to promote our town's rich culinary heritage is both encouraging and motivating. Your grant allowed us to enhance the festival's offerings, making it a memorable experience for all attendees. From the flavourful spicy artisan street market to the engaging activities for children and the enlightening food demonstrations, your support made it all possible.

We are committed to fulfilling our mission of creating an event that fosters community spirit and showcases Market Drayton's unique cultural and culinary heritage. The large grant from the Market Drayton Town Council allowed us to do this and share the essence of our town with a wider audience.

Once again, we extend our deepest appreciation to the Market Drayton Town Council for your generous support. We look forward to continuing our partnership and creating more memorable moments together in the future.

Yours sincerely,

Julia Roberts Director

**Ginger and Spice Festival**